
 
Frederick County Retired School Personnel Association 

May 14, 2019 Luncheon 
Dutch’s Daughter Restaurant 

 
Prior to the luncheon, Marsha Wise and Debbie Thackston introduced two new members, Billy 
Hickman and Billy Lochman.   
 
Business Meeting: 
 
President, Linda King, called the meeting to order.   
 
Shirley McDonald, treasurer, presented the 2019-20 Budget for adoption.  The balanced budget 
was based on $19,200 income.  The budget was adopted. 
 
President King, presented the slate of officers:  President, Tom Slater; Secretary, Sharon 
Rectanus; Treasurer, Shirley McDonald.  The slate was accepted by acclimation and the 
officers declared elected. 
 
Marsha Wise and Debbie Thackston shared that there are five more emeritus members:  
Warren Brake and Robert Byers (who were present), Roy Clever, Donald Koons, and Josephine 
Gilbert. 
 
MRSPA President, Ann Marie Downey, installed the elected officers.  Following the installation, 
she brought greetings from the state office, gave a brief bio about herself and her work in the 
association, and thanked FCRSPA for their support and the work being done locally.  She 
encouraged everyone to reach out to those who have not joined the state and local associations 
and reminded the group that MRSPA is the only organization whose sole purpose is to work to 
maintain and improve retirement benefits for all educators. 
 
MRSPA Executive Director, Wanda Twigg, also shared the importance of membership and 
related several incentives for members to join as due deduction enrollees or to switch from 
cash-paying to dues deduction. 
 
John George spoke of the volunteer opportunities at the Great Frederick Fair, manning 
educational stations for the several thousand Frederick County students who visit the fair with 
their classes.  Sign-up sheets were available. 
 
Tom Slater outlined programs he has planned for the remainder of this year (July, October, and 
December).  Additional suggestions can be forwarded to him. 
 
Door prizes were awarded.  Thanks to Brenda Banko and Sally McMurray for their work as 
Social Committee Chairs. 
 
Linda closed the meeting with thanks to the membership for supporting her term as president. 
 
Nancy Gordon,  
“Substitute” Secretary 
 
 
 


